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The purpose of this organization is to govern, coordinate and develop participation in the Kentucky Youth, Middle School & High School lacrosse programs and coordinate participation in the Kentucky Youth Lacrosse program; adopt and enforce rules and regulations, develop schedules and administer to the needs of its members.

Board Meeting
December 18, 2012
Attendance- Ann Fleming, Crystal Kannapell, Chris Niblock, Ryan Smith,  Mike Anderson, Brandon Davis, Jacob Knight, Wayne Coffey, Byron Miller
Absent- Russ Davenport, Kennedy Simpson, Bill Stewart, Bert Severns, Vicki Latino, Edie Fullerton, Greg Beachy, Dean Walker, Dusty Wethington, Tim Jones, John Peabody
Ann called to the meeting to order at 6:45 PM.  
Chris moved that "the November Meeting minutes be approved."  Wayne seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved.

High School Girls-

Brandon reported that the coaches meeting was held at the beginning of the month.  A draft of the basic schedule was sent to ADs, coaches, and KLUB.  There will be five KLA teams: PRP/Ft. Knox/Butler, Oldham Co., North Oldham, South Oldham, and MLC.  These five teams will also play in KSLL.

The question was asked if there was a need for a KLA team for HS Girls without a school team.  Would there be enough interest, can a coach be found, is there a field?   General consensus was that these things would prevent the KLA from being able to support a team.

KLA is currently paying the arbiter fee.  KLUB needs to work out an administrative fee per player cost so that KSLL can use KLA access.

Brandon announced that he has been hired as the Girls' Coach for Georgetown College.  Georgetown would be interested in hosting both state championships.  Centre and Bellarmine may also be interested in hosting regular season games.

President’s Report-

Ann informed the Board that Dean has resigned as President-Elect, but will remain on the Board as Special Events coordinator.  The Board needs to find a new V-P/P-E.  If interested, contact Ann before the January meeting.
Ann also announced that Steve Auden is stepping down from the Board due to health issues and the Board is also in need of a coordinator for High School girls program development.

Ann, Chris, Brandon, and Wayne will be attending the USL National Convention in January.

Treasurer
Christ distributed the budget.  He stated that he is not sure what income the KLA will receive from the State Tournament and he found it hard to cut back on expenses.  The only area to be cut is grants.  Girl’s finals and field expenses are not included in the budget.

There were six grant requests.  After a review of each request and discussion, Ann moved to "pending a conversation Chris will have in order to verify details, give the following grants:  Tates Creek: $0, LYLA HSG and MSG $2500, LYLA field request $0, Ramsey MS $1750, Jesse Clark MSB $800, Fort Knox $1250."  Brandon seconded the motion.  The motion passed with 9 in favor and 1 opposed.

High School Boys- 

John spoke with Dusty.  All three Oldham Co. Schools wanted to join KSLL and KLA, but the ADs will not allow them to join the KLA.

It was determined that coaches must be USL members for players to be chosen for All-American.

Ann is going to talk to John and Dusty to contact coaches about electing a rep for the USL Area Chair.

Centre College is interested in hosting regular season games.
5th/6th and 7th/8th Boys-

Ryan is hoping to have a Boys' coaches meeting on Saturday, January 19th.  There is a 9 week window of play March through May.  He would like to make KLA games on Mondays and Tuesdays and have Saturday games hosted by teams who have fields that charge a fee.  The coaches would be in charge of scheduling these optional Saturday games and should include teams from Lexington.  He would like to set one Saturday as a blackout day for makeup games.

Ryan hopes to have the schedule finalized by January 19th; all players must be members of USL.
5th/6th and 7th/8th Girls
No report

3rd/4th Boys
There is a possibility that Skyview Field in Jeffersontown will allow lacrosse to be played there in the spring.

Mike would like to hear pros and cons on last year's field (Thurman Hutchins), do coaches prefer one day in one location.  Chris suggested 2 locations because the game is growing in that age group.  

There was a question from a parent about help with equipment.  The Board will look into the equipment collected by Sticks for Starters.
Mike will be contacting coaches for a sign up day.  It was suggested that he use the website for signups.
BLOA
BLOA is moving quickly to conform to the new certification guidelines of USL.

The general membership meeting has been set for January 26 in Lexington.  Regional meetings have been set for February 6 in Louisville and February 9 in Lexington; these meetings are mandatory.  A series of three smaller mandatory study group meetings will be conducted; the dates and times of these meetings has not been set, but will occur in February.  

Wayne announced that there are ten confirmed trainees in Louisville for the February new officials training; there are 11 prospective trainees in the Lexington area, but have not been confirmed.  BLOA continues to look for more candidates.

Seven officials have confirmed that they will be attending the USL National Convention.

USL Youth Rules Webinar:

Recommended one-year age groupings, but no more than two years together.

Points of Emphasis

· checks to head/neck

· unnecessary roughness

· cross check

· cross check hold

· Ball - meets NOCSAE standard

· Cross - same as last year *U-11 must have 47-54" cross in lieu of long pole)

· Protective cup is required.  Officials will not  check, it is up to the coach to enforce.

· Unnecessary roughness is non-releasable.

· Maintaining the 3-yard check rule.

NOTE- It was reported that there will be on-line training for first year officials.  If done well, this will be a big plus in our efforts to train officials.

KLUB:

No report.

Website: 
Let Jacob know all information you want on the site.  It was suggested that there be website training at the coaches meeting or a separate coaches meeting held for computer training.  

State Championships:

Tim is getting answers to questions.  RFPs will go out in January.  It was suggested that the process be moved earlier in the future.

LOPs:

They have been finalized and sent out.

Special Events/Education:

Dean sent in the following report:

The Coaching Education Program clinics at Scott county HS were a success in terms of drawing more coaches from the greater Lexington area.  Although numbers were down a bit overall, the greatest difference this year was the meager number of participants in the women's clinics.  The clinics continue to be well received and remain a vital part of the KLA's educational program.

The KLA was awarded a matching grant from US Lacrosse for membership in the Positive Coaching Alliance and for 50 online seats for the Double Goal training for coaches.  The Executive Committee unanimously approved an expenditure of $525 for the membership and online seats.  i would recommend that the majority of the online seats be directed toward the coaches in our 3/4 division or the 5/6 division.  I will be in contact with the liaisons to discuss the allocation of the online seats.

A number of winter clinics are being offered through various club teams and the indoor facilities in the community.  It is recommended that all of these opportunities be listed on the website for informational purposes.

Those attending the USL National Conference are encouraged to work together to cover as many of the workshops/classes as possible.  I believe, a group report from the attendees at the February KLA Meeting would be of great interest to the board.

New Business:
Ann mentioned Box Lax Tournaments as a possible income source.  She will look into the cost and check for references.

The Board should consider and discuss a possible nominal sign up fee in order to raise future grant money.

Ann adjourned the meeting at 9:00 PM.  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 15th.
Respectfully submitted, 
Crystal Kannapell
